OFFICE OF THE HON. MINISTER OF STATE

FEDERAL MINISTRY OF SCIENCE, TECHNOLOGY AND INNOVATION

1st Floor, Block D, Tel: +234 803 300 4069
New Federal Secretariat, : ¢ +234 805 555' 8696
Phase I, Shehu Shagari Way, E-mail: henryikoh2019@gmail.com
Abuja, Nigeria.

July 08, 2022

Mr. Arie Taitler

Emerging Markets Project Facilitators Group (EMPFG)
Coordinator/Managing Director

Actiview Solutions Ltd.

Rue du Moyer 35, 1000 Brussels, Belgium

Through:

Mr. Benedict Philip Yayock,

The Chief Executive Officer,

Greensun Energy International Nigeria Ltd.
Melita Plaza, Garki 2, Abuja, Nigeria

LETTER OF INTENT/INTEREST (LOI)

I wish to refer to your letter on the above subject, received by the Raw
Materials Research and Development Council (RMRDC), which is a
parastatal under Nigeria's Federal Ministry of Science, Technology and
Innovation (FMSTTI) through your Nigerian representative, Mr Benedict
Philip Yayock, of Greensun Energy International Limited. You have
requested for a letter of intent (LOI) from the Federal Government of
Nigeria, conveying its willingness to partner with the Emerging Markets
Project Facilitators Group (EMPFG), Brussels, Belgium, in establishing
pilot projects at the Federal and State levels, under the framework of the
new investment model for Africa.

Nigeria had launched a comprehensive Industrial Revolution Plan (NIRP)
to accelerate investments in strategic sectors of the economy and increase



industry sector contribution to GDP, create employment and assist in
enhancing areas Nigeria has comparative advantage. This Plan is being
implemented through Private Public Partnerships (PPP) to build sectors
with specific value chains and actions, in the different Geo-Political
Zones. Your request to partner with Nigeria to establish pilot projects in
selected top priorities areas in the crucial agriculture and mineral sectors
at various locations within the country is timely, to help Nigeria realize
its developmental goals.

We wish to thank you for considering Raw Materials Research and
Development Council (RMRDC) and the Federal Ministry of Science,
Technology and Innovations as a viable beneficiary of the investment
group’s programs.

I therefore wish to convey the interest of the Federal Government of
Nigeria to partner with the Emerging Markets Project Facilitators Group
(EMPFG), Brussels, Belgium, through its agency RMRDC to adopt the
New Investment Model for Africa in Nigeria for the establishment of the
pilot projects. We are also prepared to meet with the top management of
EMPFG investment group and EU Officials in Belgium or Nigeria to
reach a mutual understanding for this project implementation in Nigeria.

Best Regards,

Chief Henry Ikechukwu Ikoh
The Honourable Minister of State
Federal Ministry of Science, Technology and Innovation



